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Do you still play board games with your child or has the play 
station taken over? Board games play a crucial role in 
children’s development and growth. It is an important aspect 
of brain development as they help acquire logical and 
reasoning skills, boost critical thinking and gain spatial 
reasoning. 
 
Playing board games helps with learning, social and 
communication skills as well. It helps improve verbal abilities 

and attention skills by making a child concentrate and focus for longer periods of time. There are many 
more benefit e.g. lowering blood pressure, lowering stress. Board games are often used as a therapy. 
So why not get out those dusty games - Cluedo, Snakes and Ladders, Scrabble, Draughts etc, maybe 
not Monopoly unless you have a few hours to spare! (For more information, see the flyer in this 
newsletter and follow this link https://logicroots.com/MathBlog/8-surprising-health-benefits-of-playing-
board-games/ 

  

Quiz Night 

We would like to say thank you to everyone who 
came along and supported the Fish & Chip Quiz 
last Friday. I think everyone will agree, it was a 
great evening, even with a few tricky questions 
thrown in! Congratulations again to the winning 
team (and those who won the wooden spoon)! 

Also, special thanks to Roger Sansom, our Quiz 
Master, all our bartenders and to everyone who 
helped out, organising, setting up and clearing 
away. As ever, it’s very much appreciated. 

We’ll confirm next week how much was raised! 

Don’t forget to register 
for our next Tour de 
Purley on 19th 

May www.tourdepurley.org. It would really 
help us enormously to know if advance who is 
taking part so we can make sure we have 
enough food for everyone…..and it’s cheaper if 
you register in advance (see the fees section 
below). Food on offer will be burgers, hotdogs, 
samosas and vegetarian versions plus tea, 
coffee, soft drinks and cakes. 

Participants (both young and old!) are 
encouraged to raise sponsorship. Everyone is 
welcome with 4 cycle routes of varying lengths to 
suit all abilities and ages, and new this year by 
popular demand is a short scooter challenge for 
the little ones! The Tour de Purley is organised 
by a small group of dedicated, hard-working, 
well-dressed and devilishly good-looking 
volunteers. If you have any questions please 
email info@tourdepurley.org or visit 
www.tourdepurley.org. Go on, get on your 
bike! 

Routes: there will be plenty of choice, with 4 
routes of varying lengths available 

 Kids Loop & Scooter Challenge - A very short 
and easy ride within Purley for younger cycle 
and scooter riders 

 5 Miles - A leisurely jaunt of just over 5 miles, 
aimed at families and beginners 

 15 Miles - Long enough to really stretch your 
legs and take in some picturesque Berkshire 
countryside 

 30 Miles - For the more adventurous and the 
serious cyclists. 30 miles of glorious, scenic 
West Berks and South Oxfordshire roads and 
lanes 
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Schedule: 

08:30 - Registration opens for longer routes (5, 
15 and 30 miles) 
09:00 - First riders set off 
11:30 - Registration opens for kids loops and 
scooter challenge 
12:00 - Short ride begins 

Fees: 

Kids Loop/Scooter challenge costs just £4.00 in 
advance or £5.00 on the day 

Website prices are £6:50 for kids and £11.50 for 
adults (for 5, 15 and 30 miles routes) 

Prices on the day will be £7.50 for kids and 
£12.50 for adults, so don't delay, book it today! 

A family ticket admits two adults and up to three 
children and is £25.00 now or £27.50 on the day. 

World Book Day 

FOPs were delighted to be able to fund a 
choreographer for World Book Day who helped 
the children get in touch with their Wild side! You 
can see them in action below…. 

 

  

 
Luckily the sun was out making it a 
really pleasant morning in the woods.  
 
Sydney, Lewis and Jax continued 

digging in the sandy bank beneath the beech 
trees which they discovered was a great habitat 
for tiny millipedes. Lilly-May and Ella used some 
ribbons to create colourful patterns knotted on 
sticks which were hung in the shelter as a 
decoration.  
 

Arlo and Amelia-Mae used two different areas to 
act out parts of their favourite film, The Greatest 
Showman. Annabelle, Arlo, Amelia-May and Theo 
enjoyed taking turns to swing of the bendy 
branches of the climbing tree.  
 
The throne, made from a tree trunk, became a 
key part of imaginary play for Arthur, Oscar, 
Ayman and Brandon.  
 
Although the sun was out, the hot chocolate was 
very welcome - especially for warming our 
hands! Mrs Hodsdon 
 

 
 
 
 
 
It was a delight to see our Year 6 children (and 3 
year 5 children) take part in the Berkshire 
Maestros concert at the Royal Albert Hall on 
Monday. They have worked so hard over the last 
few months to learn all the songs for the RATS! 
Musical. It was a wonderful experience for them.  
 

 
 
 
 
 

Bob, in The Man on the Moon set a 
very good example to us all by 
keeping the Moon tidy. The children 
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made posters to remind everyone to keep our 
school and village tidy by picking up any rubbish 
and putting it in the bin. They found out lots of 
interesting space facts using the non-fiction 
books in class, and on the interactive whiteboard 
as well as through songs about the solar system.  
 
Harry C, Harry V, Jacob and Rafa worked as a 
team to build a spacecraft outside with some 
enormous boxes and pieces of cardboard. After a 
while they ran out of tape and had to think of 
alternative ways of joining the parts together. 
When they had finished, they made sure they 
tidied everything away! 
 
Next week we will be finding out about 
astronauts and looking at Van Gogh’s starry night 
picture to inspire our own space artwork. 
Mrs Burton 
 
 

 
This week, Badger class completed 
writing their stories titled The Land of 
the Dinosaurs. They remembered to 
include lots of adjectives to make their 

writing really interesting. Some of the Year 2s 
showed they can use expanded noun phrases to 
excellent effect with their descriptions of the 
setting and the dinosaurs. The stories are now 
bound with the beautiful covers they created last 
week and are on display in the classroom ready 
to be shared.  

Badgers also enjoyed a Science lesson finding 
out about different teeth. They linked it to their 
work on dinosaurs and could name dinosaurs 
and other animals which are carnivores, 
omnivores and herbivores.  

In Maths, Year 2 children continued working on 
time, including working out how many days and 
weeks there are in a year. Year 1 children 
practiced ordinal numbers and number bonds to 
10 as well as completing many of their maths 
targets. Mrs Hodsdson 

 

 
This week, in English, we have been 
exploring aboriginal stories. The 
Rainbow Snake has been our story 
focus for this week. We have read it, 

watched an animation and listen to it being told 
by ‘The Man from the Mountain.’ We discussed 
how and why traditional stories change and we 
have different versions. The children have retold 

the Rainbow snake orally and in written form. 
Over the next few weeks we will be looking at 
other aboriginal stories and working on retelling 
them orally.  

We have started a reading challenge, reading 
traditional stories from cultures around the world 
and logging them in log books. If you have any 
at home, please send them in so we can share, 
especially if they are from your own culture. 

In Maths, the Cubes are still working on time 
both analogue and digital. Many children still find 
telling the time difficult. Please can you work on  

The year 3 children have had their first violin 
lesson and all enjoyed it. The year 4s have 
developed their cricket skills and we are now 
looking forward to playing a few games of kwik 
cricket. 

Over the forthcoming weeks, we will be starting 
to prepare for our Easter Service at St Mary’s 
church on Friday 5th April. We welcome parents 
of children from Owl Class to come and join us. 
The service will start at 9:30 am. Mrs Pickering 

 

 
After a magnificent start to the 
week, Woodpecker Class have 
continued to shine.  On Monday, 
half the class journeyed to the 
Royal Albert Hall to participate in a 

musical extravaganza. The rest of the class 
visited Owl class for an afternoon of physical 
exertion.  Both groups behaved impeccably and 
made us very proud. 
 
In English, we are reading Number the Stars by 
Lois Lowry.  The book follows the exploits of two 
Danish girls during WW2 as they attempt to 
navigate their way safely through the Nazi 
occupation of Denmark.  We have considered the 
historical facts within the novel and compared 
this with the fictional aspects.  We have also 
learned of Anne Frank and her time in hiding. 
 
Year 6 mathematicians have been consolidating 
data analysis skills: line graphs, conversion 
graphs and pie charts.  And year 5 have been 
learning how to calculate unit and non-unit 
fractions of amounts. 
 
We have also learned about the secret heroes of 
WW2: not the generals, or the politicians or even 
many of the brave soldiers, but the unsung 
heroes who risked their lives, and the lives of 
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their loved ones to secretly fight for the freedom 
of others. Mrs Archer 
 
 
 
 
 
Hedgehog Class 
Star of the week: Rafa for his fabulous Pick Up 
Litter poster 
Friendship Star: Cora for being kind and 
considerate to everyone 
Paragon: Poppy 
 
Badger Class 
Star of the week: Isaak for progress in 
swimming 
Friendship Star: Macie for taking care of 
everyone 
Paragon: Ella 
Woodland Star: Lewis for carefully handling the 
minibeasts he found and for making sure he 
returned then to where he had found them 
 
Owl Class 
Stars of the week: Charlie for trying extra hard 
to listen 
Friendship Star: Abraham for looking after 
others who seemed sad at break times 
Paragon: Sam 
 
Woodpecker Class 
Star of the week: Ryan for excellent 
participation at the Royal Albert Hall 
Friendship Star: Lola G for being a wonderful 
friend to children in class 
Paragon: Corey 
 
Delightful diners: Samuel Manning, Rafa, 
Amelia-Mae, Annabelle, Ben S, Percy, Emily, Evie 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

20/03/19 Class photos 

21/03/19 
Netball/Football interschool 
tournament 

26/03/19 Choir singing at the Anvil 

02/04/19 Year 4 – Easter Egg Challenge at 

Denefield 

03/04/19 Choir singing at Bishop Andrew Service 

05/04/19 Owl Class parents invited to Easter 
service at St Mary’s Church, 9.30 am 

05/04/19 End of Spring Term 2, 1.15 p.m 

08/04/19-

23/04/19 

Easter Break 

24/04/19 Start of Summer Term 1 

29/04/19 Year 5 weekly swimming lesson start 

w.c 
13/05/19 

KS2 SATS 

19/05/19 Tour de Purley 

23/05/19 End of Summer Term 1, 3.00 p.m 

24/05/19-

31/05/19 

May Half Term 

03/06/19 Start of Summer Term 2 

06/06-07/06 Year 4/5 camping at Rushall Farm 

w.c 
10/06/19 

Year 6 residential trip to Swanage 

w.c 
10/06/19 

Year 1 phonics screening 

29/06/19 Summer Fair 

w/c 

01/07/19 

Sports Week (incl Sports Day on 

05/07/19) 

24/07/19 End of Academic Year, 1.15 p.m 

As always, please remember our doors are open, should you wish to 
discuss any concerns, ask questions or celebrate successes regarding 
your children. You can contact me by phone on 0118 9842384 or email: 
headteacher@purley.w-berks.sch.uk 
 

Karen Fakes (Headteacher),  
Learn to Love, love to Learn 
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GO BEANIES EASTER ACTIVITY DAY CAMP will  be 
running weekdays from the 8th to the 18th April 

We have a lot of activities on offer (too many to 
list here!) ranging from the creative arts, nature 
explorer, science & discovery and play. Our 
approach can best be described as 'structured 
fun' - the well-being & happiness (and of course 
safety) of the children are at the heart of 
everything we do. A bit more information about 
us and the activities on offer can be found 
at www.gobeanies.org. There's a helpful section 
on the website which illustrates some of the 
activities on offer (under ΨƻǳǊ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜǎΩύΦ We 
continue to add new activities all the time and 
invite suggestions from the children too. 

Camp runs from 9.15am to 4.30pm with drop off 
in the morning between 8.30-9.15am and 
collection in the afternoon between 4.30-
5.15pm. We also have an extended option for 
parents with drop off from 8am and pick up until 
5.45pm (our full day pass). 

Please email info@gobeanies.org or call 
01189962678 for more information and to book 
your ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ place. Go Beanies is an Ofsted 
registered childcare provider (recently graded 
Outstanding). We also accept childcare vouchers. 

 

http://www.gobeanies.org/


 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 


